Mayor Sapwuahfik Municipal Government Sapwuahfik, Pohnpei

July 11, 2025

Dr. Theresa Koroivulaono CEO and President College of Micronesia-FSM Palikir, Pohnpei 96941

Dear Dr. Koroivulaono,

Subject: Request to Allow Sapwuahfikans to Observe the Massacre Day Holiday on July 11, 2025

I am writing to formally request your consideration regarding the upcoming Sapwuahfik Legal Holiday, known as Massacre Day, which is observed on July 11th, of every year. This day holds significant historical and cultural importance for the people of Sapwuahfik, as it commemorates a pivotal event in our community's history.

In recognition of the importance of this day, we kindly request that the College of Micronesia-FSM allow and facilitate the participation of Sapwuahfikans in observing this solemn occasion. We believe that acknowledging and respecting this holiday will promote cultural understanding and unity within our community.

We appreciate your support and understanding in honoring this meaningful day for the people of Sapwuahfik. Please feel free to contact me if further information or discussion is needed.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Sapwuahfik Mun. Government.